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MEDIA RELEASE 

 

Please see the attached press release from the United States Attorney’s Office for the District of 

Vermont. 

 

In early 2022, the Burlington Police Department Drug Unit opened an investigation into a male, 

later identified as Melvin Hill, distributing suspected fentanyl in the Burlington area. Two 

controlled purchases of fentanyl were completed utilizing a BPD confidential source. The BPD 

Drug Unit and Emergency Response Unit teamed with members of the Drug Enforcement 

Administration to devise a plan to safely take Hill into custody while minimizing the risk to the 

general public, Hill, and the officers on scene. Hill was taken into custody without issue and was 

found to have a loaded firearm and “crack” cocaine on his person. Subsequent searches of Hill’s 

hotel room, vehicle, and storage unit revealed large quantities of fentanyl, a second pistol, and 

approximately one pound of pure methamphetamine, among other items. 

 

Sergeant Phil Tremblay of the BPD’s Detective Services Bureau added, “This a great example of 

a case that started with our BPD Drug Unit and gained momentum with our partnerships with 

DEA and the U.S. Attorney’s Office.” 

 

The Burlington Police Department is extremely grateful for the United States Attorney Office’s 

partnership. We are also grateful for the partnership of the Drug Enforcement Administration and 

the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives. A tremendous amount of work was 

done and we are continuously thankful to our partners for this collaboration. 
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